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NEWSLETTER FOR THE MID- TERM OF SECOND TERM 2011/2012

After a brief delay due to a national protest, we resumed academic activities as usual with teachers and students in attendance from the first day. The first step was to cover whatever time and academic periods lost during the national problem and, to marry it favorably with the current week. We succeeded in achieving this

APPRECIATION

We appreciate our parents and guardians for their understanding and support especially during national disturbances and those periods we sought their response and assistance. Without mincing words, we are happy to be associated with you going by your wisdom and numerous contributions whenever the need arises. We of Lagooz Schools pray that as you continue to partner with us in this task of building up your children and wards as useful and disciplined future leaders, God will continue to shower his blessings upon you and your means of livelihood.

SCHOOL FEES

Appreciable response has also been demonstrated by parents and guardians in this regard. The economy is really hard on every citizen but in spite of this, we reckon with the high level of improvement made so far. To this we encourage you not to relent in your efforts. God will crown your financial endeavours with success and connect you to greater areas of financial resources.

INTER – HOUSE SPORTS

I wish to remind you of the need to be warming up for our proposed Inter – House Sports Festival. Although no specific date has been fixed for this school festival, you should always prepare for it believing that it is a task that must be done. Preparations are in top gear pending when the management will schedule it either in the short or long run. So, always remember it and be prepared.

BOARDING FACILITIES

It is pertinent to mention here that this term alone, the school hostel has recorded more in take of students than ever before. It is a serene home away from home, where students are really exposed to interactive sessions and seminars which broaden their social and academic horizon.

There is a well – equipped Sick Bay with resident nurses who take care of minor ailments that may develop among the students from time to time. Again, there are resident hostel masters and matrons who direct and supervise the activities of the hostel students and ensure orderliness.

   
The students have periods for indoor and outdoor games including all forms of recreation which enhance their mental alertness. So, you can contact the principal on this because we have enough facilities for them; hygienic and sufficient food, spacious accommodation and infrastructure, among others. Then, it is important to inform you that each hostel student should resume to school after the mid-term break with the following items:
1. Complete black shoe and sparkling white shirt (not faded white). It should be a complete suit.

2.  Sports kit which comprises white canvass, white socks, white T-Shirt and white shorts.

3. Swimming trunk

4. Football boots for boys only to enable them cope with the football training they undergo.

Any hostel student who fails to return with the items mentioned above, will not be allowed to enter the hostel after the mid-term break.

Again, the use of electronic or communication gadgets in the hostel or classrooms is strictly prohibited.

However, ownership of Laptop in the hostel is allowed but students should submit their Laptops to the Hostel Master on arrival to the hostel. This term alone, the school has achieved a lot for hostel students.  First, a department of laundry services has been established to cater for the laundry needs of the students and allow them effectively use that period judiciously. Besides, the School has successfully put in place extra mural classes every evening for the boarding students. Again, an excursion was organized for hostel students alone at Shoprite, Alausa, Ikeja and they were given money for shopping in addition to teaching them shopping techniques. All these things were done at no extra cost on parents and guardians. The School sponsored all and bore the financial responsibility. 

Apart from the above, the school had organized regular seminars on teenagers and sex education. In fact this has had a positive change on their morality. Regular walk-out is organized every week-end for hostel students from 5a.m to 7a.m. Hostel students MUST return from the mid-term break on Sunday 4th March, 2012 from 3pm.
UPWARD REVIEW OF HOSTEL FEE

It is no longer news that there is price hike in every sector of our economy. This has undoubtedly affected the cost of maintenance in the hostel especially in petroleum products for powering the generator used by student to read at night, food items and miscellaneous expenditure. As a result of this, parents and guardians should expect an upward review of hostel fee soon. We believe that you will really understand the situation and our predicament.

ADMISSION TO JS1 – SS3
  
Admission to all classes (JSS1 to SS3) is still going on. Therefore, you can inform your friends and associates of this opportunity. 

Lagooz is a name associated with qualitative, education aimed at transforming the academic life of the future generation.
EXCURSION 

It has become a culture to take the students out of Lagos and even Nigeria to other states of the federation and other countries in Africa and Europe during summer holiday.

This time again, we are planning to visit Ghana and Europe. For detailed information on this, contact the principal but more than this, it is noble to avail your child of the opportunity of traveling with fellow classmates and schoolmates outside the immediate Lagos and Nigerian environment.
CAREER DAY/OPEN DAY

It might interest you to hear that every term we organize “Career Day”, an interactive activity where resource persons of renown and proven ability come to deliver their speeches on various aspects of human activity. Again, it is always an opportunity for our students and students invited from other Schools to compete in debates on political, social and economic issues of national and international importance including cultural displays.

This term one was organized on 21st February 2012. In fact, it was exciting.


Besides, we often allow parents and guardians to participate in our “Open Day” activity during which they inspect their children’s notes, make their comments, ask questions and make suggestions. It is usually organized in order to showcase our academic know-how and carry parents and guardians along in our resolve to give the students only the best.

The one for this term was done on 28th February, 2012. The response was encouraging. 
CO-CURRICULAR ACTIVITES

In addition to bead stringing, rabbitry, fishery and animal rearing, Lagooz College has introduced skill acquisition programme which teaches students, males and females, soap making, cream making and various forms of bakery. By this measure, the students can establish cottage industries and engage in fruitful economic activities, employed or not. So, we encourage you to assist them.

Once more, I thank you for your maximum cooperation and belief in us as a channel through which your children can be developed academically, morally and socially. 

Be richly blessed.

___________________

E.O Otubela (Mrs)   
Principal             
